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11th April 2018







Dear Mr Gove,

Re: Countryside Stewardship Administration & Payments

I am writing to you to highlight the serious failings of the administration of the Countryside Stewardship Scheme and impacts on farms in the North East.  You will be well aware of the terrible impact that the winter & spring weather has had on farmers across the UK and the North East is no exception. The immediate impact has been gruesome, with excessive lamb mortality as well as that of mature stock, plus heavy additional costs of extra feed, supplements and bedding.

The financial pressures will not ease when the sun comes out. The lamb crop will be much reduced and many farmers will require replacement breeding stock. Arable farmers are also affected, with little growth on winter crops and most spring crops yet to be planted. Unless we get a remarkable summer, harvest will likely be late and light, and there will be a knock-on effect into 2019 cropping.

While the financial affects may be measurable, the mental affects of the physical and financial stress will be harder to assess.

The last thing that the industry requires at this time is further stress being caused by mal-administration. It seems extraordinary that Countryside Stewardship processing appears to have fallen apart, with anxious farmers unable to get any sensible explanations from Natural England nor RPA.

The Countryside Stewardship processing issues impacting on farmers include the following:

•	ELS, HLS, CS HT and MT payments not received on time with no news of when they might be received

•	Mapping discrepancies causing scheme payments to grind to a halt



•	CS multi annual agreement offers with 1 January 2018 start date not being sent out until months later

•	Water Capital Grants 2018-19 agreement offers with a 1 January 2018 start date not being sent out until 31 May 2018


•	Penalties to farmers following RPA inspections of schemes


The impacts being felt by farmers in the North East are both practical and financial and are adding to the stress outlined above.  Planning ahead to change land management practices and improve the environment is impossible without any certainty of when land will come under a countryside stewardship scheme and payment will be received.  This uncertainty is leading many farmers to become reluctant to apply for countryside stewardship, and all the potential environmental outcomes that may be gained, despite a willingness to make the changes required. 

It is very sad that a main strand of Defra policy is being hamstrung by these administrative difficulties. It is particularly unfortunate as we head towards an England Agricultural Policy. If the Defra family is unable to deliver the existing CS programme, how can the farming industry have any confidence that it can perform when “public money for public goods” takes centre stage?

I do hope that you can address this issue with some urgency to provide a little positive news for our farmers at this trying time.


Yours sincerely,



Angus Collingwood-Cameron
Representing
Northern Farmers and Landowners Group

